MINUTES OF THE STUDENT VOICE MEETING
THURSDAY 17TH SEPTEMBER 2009

PRESENT:  Steven Rowe (Chair), Douglas Mair, Jenny Stuart-Smith, Sam Williams, Bronte Kirkby, Rachel Goddard, Rory Newbery, Tom Faulkner, Lauren Read, Caroline Goode, Natasha Moore, Adam Kagi, Dr Melvin, Mrs Chittenden, Mr Hall, Mrs Matthews, Mrs Taylor, Mr Fraser, Mr Bewley , Mrs Brook, Mrs Bird. 
1.  Apologies:  Martha Macbean, (Mr Dean and Mrs Brook would be late).
2.  Minutes of the last meeting and matters arising
· Chair’s remarks – improvements to Student Voice – to be discussed later in the meeting.

· Year Councils – Eco Schools – again to be discussed later.

· Year 10 – had a welcome meeting and another meeting to be held next week.

· Year 11 – had discussed the Prom.

· Sixth Form – had a meeting on Tuesday lunchtime – discussed what areas they would like to work on.
· New Year 9 – will come to next meeting.

· DASP – Mrs Taylor passed round a paper showing examples of a possible design for the SV badge and said that they would only take a couple of days to arrive once a decision was made and they had been ordered.  A gold badge with a red border was decided upon and Mrs Taylor would put in the order immediately.
· Catering – to be discussed later (item 9 (ii)).
3.  Student Voice in Assemblies
Steven circulated a paper showing what he plans to say at Assemblies and showed a slide presentation detailing what SV has done and plans to do in the future.  Everyone will be there at the Assemblies including Sixth Form reps.  There will be a meeting on Friday lunchtime in the Conference Room to finalise details.  Dr Melvin suggested that Steven should liaise with Mrs Chittenden regarding the gap between the meeting and Assemblies.  Perhaps another meeting could be held nearer the time.
4.  Eco-Schools

This is an award we can win.  We have bronze and silver already and will aim to get gold, which means that we will get a flag to fly.  A video was shown and then Mr Fraser talked about this School’s energy use and how we could reduce it.  The television in the Spine exhibits real-time energy use (in between news footage).  Monitoring information is sent by radio to computer and then to the television.  The aim is to use the software to put information on the network.  A program has been introduced which turns computers off at 7 pm every day.  We could economise on electricity by 10% but it will require making everyone aware of the TV and having that information in lessons.  We have a budget from the Governors.  A document entitled ‘Sustain – Thomas Hardye School – wind feasibility study: scope of work and proposal for consultancy support’ was handed out.  The nine boiler rooms around the School have already been insulated.  Compared with two years ago, we are getting results.  On a recent Staff Day all the staff had been together in one room and Mrs Taylor and the Site Managers went around the School turning things off.  After checking later, this had had a visible impact.  Mrs Chittenden asked how SV could fit in?  Mr Fraser said that students could be involved in a full feasibility study to see whether it would be possible to replace energy with a fully renewable source.  Mrs Taylor asked whether when leaving a classroom it was better to leave the fluorescent light on or turn it off.  Mr Fraser replied that it didn’t cost more to turn them off each time.  He wondered what type of poster campaign might help with this – signs by light switches?  We will see a change now that we know how much we are using.  Mrs Chittenden reported that Steven and Mr Kircher-Smith had talked about automated light switches in the toilets which should make a big saving but this would cost £4,000 for all toilets in the School.  We need to be sure that the savings would outweigh the initial cost.  Mr Fraser said his next meeting would be very important and Mrs Chittenden suggested that SV reps should attend.
5.  10:10 Project (Mr Richardson)

Mr Richardson reported that he had been to the Tate Modern in connection with the 10:10 campaign.  It was all about getting individuals to make a commitment to reduce their carbon footprint by 10% in one year – 10% by 2010 – www.1010uk.org.  We can sign up as a school and get individual students to sign up.  We have approximately 2,500 in the School which is 10% of the population of Dorchester and, if students persuaded family members and others it could make a significant difference.  The organisers of the campaign have bought an aeroplane for scrap and are turning the whole thing into ‘tags’ which they are giving out to remind people to save energy.  A big ‘sign-up’ involving Assemblies, Governors, the whole School, Parents Evenings, and even a stall in town on a Saturday morning would get as many people as possible involved – individuals need to communicate with politicians.  A ‘stall’ in the Spine was suggested to give students the opportunity to sign-up and Steven asked when this should be.  This could be worthy of local and national news and, as the Summit in Copenhagen will be held in 80 days time, the sooner the better.  Mrs Chittenden suggested that this could be discussed at the meeting on Friday.  Dr Melvin asked whether there was any way of showing that someone had signed-up.  Mr Richardson said that he had hoped to get hold of some of the ‘tags’ but hadn’t had any success so far.  He would try to obtain some to hand to the first people to sign-up.
6.  Collaborative Learning Group and Student Voice

This means getting SV involved with teaching and learning and getting feedback by going into lessons to see what works well,  talking to staff about what they are doing, what you like and what works.  Mrs Chittenden suggested a meeting after school sometime to discuss this.  Dr Melvin would be putting it on the agenda for Curriculum Group.
7.  Kirkland Rowell Survey

There had been three sets of questionnaires handed out – staff, students and parents.  A document had been produced to show how we are doing.  Thirteen issues had been raised.  With regard to students’ responses, Mrs Chittenden was concerned about item 6 (careers) and Steven said that students didn’t really get any advice.  Mrs Brook said that the Skills Festival, which had been held in previous years, was no longer happening.  Mrs Matthews asked those students present what they would like with regard to careers advice.  A named person students could go to to ask advice about a particular career/subject would be helpful.  Mrs Brook said that Year 9 students do ‘Kudos’ (career programme) in PSHCE.  A suggestion was made that students could meet people (eg from the Fire Brigade) to talk about their work.  Mrs Brook said that students used to have interviews with Connexions.
8.  Links with the Community
Suggestion that SV members could go to local primary schools and talk to pupils there.  This was thought to be a good idea, especially with regard to the 10:10 campaign.  There is a DASP meeting in two weeks and this could be raised there.

9.  Feedback on:

(i) Toilets – They are being used, not being vandalised, etc.  Natasha said that other students are saying that only the Sixth Form and Year 9 are using them.  A comment was made that a lot of people don’t like using unisex toilets.  The new Year 9s are probably using them because they do not know that they have changed.
(ii) Hardye Café – Mrs Chittenden and Mrs Brook said that the teachers are very impressed.  Natasha asked why the teachers push in front of others in the queue and Dr Melvin said they shouldn’t do so, and he would mention it on Monday at the Staff Briefing.  Year 9 now have a different queue so that they are not intimidated by the older students.  Jenny said it was good that the food is fresh and local.  Dr Melvin agreed saying that the food comes from within 5 miles of the school thereby reducing the food miles.  Queuing was mentioned and there are now three pay points but this might increase.
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